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Welcome back for Term 3, 2019 
It is wonderful to be back at school after having sometime away last term. I would like to acknowledge the work of all 
the staff, in particular Mr Simon Taylor in keeping everything at school ticking along like clockwork. I feel very 
privileged to be working with such a wonderful team of professionals. The students and staff all seem quite excited 
to start this new term, with some overnight excursions to Kianinny (Stage 2) and Berry (Stage 3) planned for the end 
of this term. 
This 10 week term also includes many other exciting activities such as; Book Week, Book Fair, book parade, infants 
athletics carnivals, the spectacular SCLC Art show, Eden Idol and Education Week. These activities, combined with 
a focus on STEM (Science Technology Engineering and Mathematics) provide excellent opportunities for our 
students to shine, experiment and explore. 
 
School Grounds 
In my absence, much has happened on the school grounds. Thank you to the work of our local volunteer team, 
ESSCI who have worked tirelessly to remove and relocate some of the old school playground equipment. This has 
been a massive task and the volunteers are close to completing the project. I would personally like to thank ESSCI 
for their work and dedication and commitment to the school improvements. In time the school is hoping to purchase 
new playground equipment. 
In the interim, this will allow the students to have more play space for running and ball games. 
I would also like to acknowledge the work of Mr Marty Harris, who has completed many projects on the school 
grounds and in the gardens. Recently, Mr Harris revamped the entry garden into the school. It looks wonderful and is 
very welcoming. 
Alongside all this work, supporting each and every grounds improvement project is the helping hand and experience 
of Mr Alan Westley. He takes pride and care in all that happens at our school. We thank Mr Westley for all he does 
for the school and the students and for keeping our school looking fabulous. 
 
Education Week 
Education Week starts on August 5th and concludes on August 9th. The theme of Education Week is ‘Every student, 
every voice’ and this year, at Eden Public we will be having a special assembly. Parents and family members are 
welcome to attend so they can see some of the exciting things that are happening at EPS. 
Education Week Assembly @ Eden Public School. Thursday 8th August, 2019. 
 
Staffing news 
I would like to welcome Mrs Fiona Fulton to our fulltime staffing. Mrs Fiona Fulton will be the classroom teacher on 
3/4D for the remainder of the year. The staff and students of Eden PS would like to acknowledge the work of Miss 
Michelle Dixon for the first half of this year and wish her all the best in her future. 
I would also like to welcome Miss Mahli Jackson on board as a permanent member of our staff at Eden PS. Miss 
Jackson has been the classroom teacher on 2J for the beginning of this year and will remain on that class. We are 
delighted to have Miss Jackson as part of our teaching team and look forward to an exciting partnership. 
 
Have a wonderful week, 
Tanja Vogt 
Principal 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

The winners will be announced at the 
whole school assembly on Thursday 8th 

  
 

  

 

 

Kindergarten 
• Ayden Epe 
• Lewis Nelson 
• Grace Armfield 
• Sasha Young 
• Esmeralda Bebonis-Allen 
• Molly Godfredson 
• Torin Addinsal 
• Tori Franchi 
• Oscar Sandefur  
• Harlow Michelin 

  

 

 

 

Stage 1 
• Keira Haenig 
• Tahlia Fitzpatrick 
• Lincoln Pearson 
• Alexis Bobbin 
• Matthew Gill 
• Cooper Doyle 
• William Godfredson 
• Coby Heron 
• Luke Beck 
• Ivy Timms 
• Truman Dickson 
• Isaac Wintle 

 

Stage 2 
• Holli Collins 
• Vivienne Oyrer 
• Tama Robin 
• Georgia Doyle 
• Daniel Dunne 
• Ronnie Pill 

 

Stage 3 
• Sophie Wilcock 
• Lachy Mam 
• Claire Beck 
• Indee Stranieri 
• Hunter Douglas  
• Haylee White 
• Taymar-Lee Russell 
• Jayla Gilbert 
• Jaylee Armbruster 
• Mitchell Sequeira  
• Erin Flint 
• Codi Lackey 
• Brett Hosford-Gray 

 

The Eden Public School local WriteOn competition closed at the end of last term. It was very exciting to 
read the wonderful short stories that all of our students produced about the theme. There were a 
variety of inventive and creative responses that showcased the very best writing that our students can 
produce. Several students were placed on a shortlist from which the judges have chosen the winners. 
The first place winner from Stage 1-3 have been entered into the National Education Standards 
Authority, Australia wide WriteOn competition. 

Congratulations to our 2019 shortlisted writers! 
 

 



Wednesday Raffle 31stJuly 
KR   Kate Mitchell 
KP   Sheree Epe 
1C    Samantha Trewin    
1D   Deb Jardine 
2B   Melanie warren 
2J    Penny Strickland 
3/4E/3/4M   Nerrida Rose 
3/4K    Robin Bawden 
3/4D    Cass Chatfield 
5/6E    Belinda Roach 
5/6L    Shell Banks 
5/6A   Sheree Epe 
5/6H   Jenny Edwards 
K-3D 3-5B 5/6M  Jackie Rogers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

 
 

          

Mathletics 
I would like to congratulate all the students 
who used Mathletics during the school 
holidays. It was very pleasing to see 9 Silver 
Certificates and 46 Bronze Certificates 
achieved over the two weeks. Well done 
everyone! Remember to get a Silver certificate 
you must get four Bronze certificates. Bronze 
certificates are earned by getting 1000 points in 
a week (Monday morning to Sunday night), 
about 5-10 activities in total. Just check the 
rocket ship to see your weekly progress. 

Simon Taylor 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

TERM 3 WEEK 2 

 

Wednesday Raffle 14th August 
KR   Amba Addinsal 
KP   Tara Kauffline 
1C   Renne Dunne        
1D   Alexis Timms 
2B   Bree O’Brien 
2J    Bek Heffernan 
3/4E/3/4M   Tiona Leigh 
3/4K    Mia Maze 
3/4D    Cat McLean 
5/6E    Kerry Chester 
5/6L    Narissa Dunne 
5/6A   Janine Geraghty 
5/6H   Cyndi Douglas 
K-3D 3-5B 5/6M Emma Bolton 

Wednesday Raffle   7th August 
KR   Kayla Elton 
KP   Carly Doyle McKean 
1C   Sarah Giggins        
1D   Kellie Nichols 
2B    Kellie Nichols 
2J    Lauren Woods 
3/4E/3/4M   Nicole Brown 
3/4K   Liz Preistly 
3/4D   Christine Hartley 
5/6E   Jenny Edwards 
5/6L   Nicole Brown 
5/6A   Mia Maze 
5/6H   Lauren Woods 
K-3D 3-5B 5/6M   Jill Kearney 

Wednesday raffle roster 

 

 

 

August 

Thursday 8th - Assembly 
9.15am Education Week 

Friday 9th - School Fete 

Friday 16th - Zone Carnival 

Monday 26th - Book week 

Wednesday 28th - 

 Book Character Parade.  
 

 

 

 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

                        

 

 

 

PLEASE RETURN ALL RAFFLE BOOKS AND MONEY 
ASAP! 

 

 
 

 

 

Athle�cs Carnival 2019 
Congratulations to our winning house Boyd! It was fantastic to see such a large number of students 
competing in so many events. The sportsmanship and level of competition is a tribute to the students 
of Eden Public School. Well done to everyone who competed. Extra congratulations go to our age 
champions: D Dunne (Junior Boy), G Doyle (Junior Girl), B Dunne (11Year Boy), S Dickson (11Year 
Girl), A Douglas (Senior Boy), L Harris (Senior Girl). 

Thank you to all the parents who attended the carnival and cheered on the students. A special thank 
you is given to the staff who worked tirelessly on the many jobs required to make the carnival come 
together. Thank you is also given to the P&C who operated the canteen on the day. 

 Mr Taylor 

 

Eden Library Homework 
Club 

Eden library homework 
club will recommence on 
Tuesday 13th August, due 
to renovations at the 
library. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS! 
 

 


